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To all whom it may concern. 
Be it known that I, FREDERICK WENGRAF, 

a subject of the Emperor of Austria, resid 
ing at New York, in the county and State of 
New York, have made a certain new and 
useful Invention in Automatic Tension De 
vices, of which the following is a specifi 
cation. 
This invention relates to automatic ten 

sion applying devices. 
The object of the invention is to provide 

a simple, efficient device of the class set 
forth, which is constructed of few standard 
parts, and which is economical to manu 
facture. 
A further object of the invention is to 

provide a simple device which will auto 
matically, apply tension to separated parts, 
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and which will automatically maintain the 
same amount of tension. On the parts, re 
gardless of the amount of “give thereof. 

Further objects of the invention will ap 
pear more fully hereinafter. 
The invention consists substantially in the 

construction, combination, location, and 
relative arrangement of parts, all as will be 
more fully hereinafter set forth, as shown 
by the accompanying drawing and finally 
pointed out in the appended claims. 

Referring to the drawings:- 
Figure 1 is a sectional plan view of a 

structure embodying my invention. 
Fig. 2, is a sectional view partly in eleva 

tion of the same. 
Fig. 3 is a similar view with the tension 

spring removed. 
Fig. 4 is a sectional view taken on the line 

4-4. Fig. 1, and looking in the direction of 
the arrows. 

Fig. 5 is a view in elevation of a vehicle 
tire, and showing one application of the 
automatic tension device. 

Fig. 6 is a sectional view of the non-skid 
tread employed in accordance with the ar 
rangement shown in Fig. 5. 

Fig. 7 is a plan view of the tread shown in 
Fig. 6. 

Fig. 8 is a sectional view taken on the line 
8-8 Fig. 6. 

Fig. 9 is a sectional view of a modified 
structure embodying my invention. 
The same part is designated by the same 

reference. numerals wherever it occurs 
throughout the several views. 

In accordance with my invention I pro 

vide a casing 9 in which I mount two arms 
10, 11 respectively, which project out 
through the end walls of the casing as shown 
and one of which is adapted to slide or move 
lengthwise. The arm 10 is curved or bent 
while the arm 11 is practically of uniform 
cross Sectional area throughout, so that the 
Surfaces of the arms come in contact with 
and bear against each other. The bearing 
or contacting surfaces of the arms 10, 11, are 
provided with teeth 12, as shown in Fig. 3, 
and cut in opposite directions to allow the 
arms to move toward each other, that is, in 
Wardly, toward the center of the casing, but 
to prevent the arnas from moving away 
from each other, that is, outwardly or out of 
the casing. Each of the arms 10, 11, is pro 
Vided with a pin 13, to which is secured a 
tension spring 14, as shown, which spring 
acts to draw the respective arms toward 
each other as will be clearly understood. 

Each of the arms 10, 11, is also provided 
at their respective outer ends outside of the 
casing 9, with a hook member 15 of any de 
sired form, adapted to engage or be con 
nected with the elements 16 upon which ten 
sion is desired to be placed. It is desirable 
to lock this engagement, and for this pur 
pose, although I am not to be limited in this 
respect, I provide a well known form of 
spring clip 17. 
To allow adjustment of the tension de 

vice, particularly when the device is first 
applied, I provide a push pin 18, which 
passes through the wall of the casing 9, 
and through the stationary arm 11, and 
which is provided with a flanged head 19 
lying in a recess 20 cut in the bearing or 
contact surface of the arm 11, as shown in 
Fig. 3. The head 19 of the push pin 18 is 
rounded, as shown, and bears against the 
teeth 12 of the arm 0. Thus it will be seen 
that when the push pin 18 is projected in 
wardly, by pressure being applied thereto, 
the arm 10 is forced sidewise so that its 
teeth are pushed out of contact with the 
teeth of the arm 11, thereby allowing the 
arm 10 to be drawn as far out of the casing 
9 as the pin 13 thereof will allow. The 
spring 20, bearing against the arm 10 and 
the wall of the casing.9, causes the arm 10 
to immediately bear against the arm 11 when 
the pressure against the push pin 18 is with 
drawn. The hook members 15 are then se 
cured to the ends, say of the cable 16, to 
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casing, a stationary and a movable arm lo 
cated therein, extending in opposite longi 
tudinal directions, and through the ends of 
the casing respectively, said arms being in 
contact with each other and provided with 
oppositely cut teeth on the opposed surfaces 
thereof, to allow the inward movement of 
said movable arm relative to said casing, 
but to prevent the outward movement there 
of, a spring tending to draw said movable 
arm into said casing, and means for yield 
ingly holding the teeth of said movable arm 
in contact with the teeth of said stationary 
II. 
8. In a device of the class described, arms 

disposed in longitudinal relation to each 
other and permanently inclosed within a 
casing, and one engaging upon the other, 
said arms being relatively movable longi 
tudinally in one direction, and having means 
to engage each other to prevent relative lon 
gitudinal movement in the other direction. 

9. In a device of the class described, arms 
disposed in longitudinal relation to each 
other and permanently inclosed within a 
casing, and One engaging upon the other, 
and means tending to relatively move said 
arms longitudinally in one direction, said 
arms having means to engage each other to 

prevent relative movement in the other di 
rection. 

10. In a device of the class described, 
arms disposed in longitudinal relation to 
each other and permanently inclosed within 
a casing, and one engaging upon the other, 
said arms being relatively movable longi 
tudinally in one direction, and having means 
to engage each other to prevent relative 
longitudinal movement in the other direc 
tion, in combination with a cable having its 
ends connected to the outer ends of Said 
8ahS. 

11. In a device of the class described, 
arms disposed in longitudinal relation to 
each other and permanently inclosed within 
a casing, and one engaging upon the other, 
said arms being relatively movable longitudi 
nally in one direction, and having means to 
engage each other to prevent relative longi 
tudinal movement in the other direction in 
combination with a cable having its ends 
detachably connected to the outer ends of 
said arms. 

In testimony whereof I have hereunto set 
my hand on this 16th day of October, A. D., 
96. 

FREDERICK WENGRAF. 
Copies of this patent may be obtained for five cents each, by addressing the “Commissioner of Patents. 

Washington, D.C.' 
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